
                             

WILTSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE WILTSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL MEETING 
HELD ON 3 SEPTEMBER 2015 AT MEETING ROOM - CITY HALL, MALTHOUSE 
LANE, SALISBURY, SP2 7TU.

Present:

Cllr Abdul Amin, Cllr Glenis Ansell, Cllr Andrew Bennett, Cllr Alan Bishop, 
Cllr Richard Britton (Chairman), Cllr Trevor Carbin, Cindy Creasy, Chris 
Henwood, Cllr Charles Howard, Cllr Peter Hutton Cllr Julian Johnson and 
Cllr Teresa Page 

Also  Present:

Angus Macpherson – Police & Crime Commissioner
Kieran Kilgallen – OPPC
Chris McMullen – OPCC
Prof Allan Johns – OPCC
Naji Darwish - OPCC
Emily Higson – Wiltshire Council
Henry Powell – Wiltshire Council
Kevin Fielding – Wiltshire Council

1 Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Chris Caswill.

2 Minutes and Matters Arising

Decision:

The minutes of the meeting held on 18 June 2015 were agreed as a correct 
record and signed by the Chairman will the following amendment:



Declarations of Interest

Cllr Trevor Carbin declared none pecuniary interests in matters relating to 
Custody Visits, Community Speedwatch and Licensing. 

3 Declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest.

4 Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman apologised for moving the start time of the meeting in order to 
accommodate council business at County Hall.

5 Public Participation

There was none.

6 New Police and Crime Plan: 2015-2017

The Commissioner introduced the new Police and Crime Plan 2015-2017.

The Commissioner explained that the plan had now been through its 
consultation stage and that various changes had been made to the draft 
version.

It was agreed that the Panel liked the appearance and content of the new plan.

Points made by the Panel included:

 Concerns re the possible closure of Chippenham Courts.
a.That it was hoped that the Chippenham Courts would remain open, 
and that there would be proper investment in the Swindon Courts, which 
were now showing their age.

 Could the level of Local Policing Teams be maintained?
a.Yes.

 Concerns re Officers covering rural and edge of town areas.
a.Mobile/remote technology was being rolled out which meant that 
Officers could be deployed where they were most needed and not 
tethered to an office desk.



 That the Plan made no specific mention of Army Rebasing, which would 
have a huge impact on certain communities within the county.

Decision

 That the Wiltshire Police and Crime Panel endorses the Police and 
Crime Plan 2015-2017.

The Chairman thanked the Commissioner for his presentation of the plan.

7 Community Policing (STOP)

The Panel was given a presentation that outlined the Wiltshire Police STOP 
trial, a pilot that would see the Trowbridge and Warminster community areas 
brought under the control of one Inspector. The exercise would see all service 
areas of Wiltshire Police being deployed at these two areas, rather than brought 
in when needed.

It was hoped that the exercise would demonstrate if successful, that this leaner 
way of working could be rolled out across other community areas across 
Wiltshire.

Questions raised included:

Would more staff be based in Trowbridge and Warminster locations?
a.Yes, more back office staff. 101/999 calls would still be covered by the 
Devizes control centre.

Why six months?
a.This would give a full rotation of shift patterns during this six month period. 
Trowbridge and Warminster residents would be contacted during the trial to get 
their feedback on whether they have noticed any changes in policing during the 
six month period.

Would parish level policing carry on during the six month period.
a.Yes.

Would Swindon be considered for a similar trial?
a.Yes, Swindon could be considered. It had its own local challenges, so would 
perhaps need a slightly different approach than Trowbridge/Warminster.

It was agreed that the Stop trial would be put on the panel’s forward work plan 
and re-visited in around six month to receive feedback on the trial.



8 Quarterly Data (Q1)- Risk / Performance / Finance / Complaints

The Commissioner introduced a report setting out his quarterly performance 
data – Quarter One 2014-15 (1April to 30 June 2015).

Cindy Creasy – Co-opted Independent member - gave a short overview of the 
recent work of the Police Performance Review Working Group.

Points made included:

 The working group was formed in 2014 with two main purposes:

a) To learn about, monitor and provide constructive feedback on 
Wiltshire Police’s internal review of its performance culture, and

b) To work with the Commissioner and his team to agree a performance 
reporting mechanism that enables the Panel to effectively monitor 
delivery of the Police and Crime Plan. (The Panel agreed that this 
mechanism should emphasise contributing to a culture of achieving 
positive outcomes, rather than a culture of target-chasing leading to 
perverse incentives).

 Interim report had been brought to the PCP, March 2015.

 A collaborative approach.

The Commissioner was thanked for inviting the working group to contribute to 
the performance review, and to Chris McMullin and his team for engaging with 
the working group. Chris McMullin thanked the working group and Henry Powell 
for their hard work.

The Chairman then outlined the report.

1.Prevent Crime and ASB

 Some increase in recorded crime.

2.Protect the most vulnerable in society

3.Put victims and witnesses at the heart of everything we do

 Outcome Rates – why below the required position?
a.When compared to other forces within the region, the outcome rate has 
a much closer distribution. Wiltshire Police outcomes are dealt with 
properly, victim satisfaction very important.



4.Secure, high quality, efficient and trusted services

 85% Response rate?
a.Causes can be linked to busy Summer periods, no immediate units 
available to get to an incident, and high turnover of call centre staff, 
taking slightly longer to dispatch units to incidents.

The Panel felt that the Wiltshire Police internal newsletter “Transforming Times” 
was a welcome and useful addition to the agenda pack.

Complaints Review – August 2015 to July 2015

The Panel queried the spike in the figures (June 2014), Percentage of complaint 
cases recorded within 10 working days. 
Prof Johns advised that this could be down to some catching up of the data.

Resolved:

 That the Panel receives and notes the contents of the 
Commissioner’s report setting out his quarterly performance data 
for the first  quarter of 2015.

 Following discussion of the new report format it was agreed that 
the Panel would review it again after having the benefit of seeing a 
second quarter.

The Chairman thanked the Commissioner for his report.

9 Professional Standards Annual Report

Prof Allan John outlined the report which covered the period April 2014-March 
2015.  He advised that there remains some uncertainty as to when the IPCC 
would publish information for all Police Forces and was therefore unable to 
produce fully comprehensive information on where Wiltshire Police stood 
nationally. 

Decision

 That the Panel receives and notes the report.

The Chairman thanked Prof Johns for his report.



10 Strategic Alliance with Avon & Somerset

Kieran Kilgallen – Chief Executive, OPCC gave a short verbal update.

Points made included:

 That Julian Moss had been appointed as the programme lead.

 First Programme Board meeting slated for September 2015.

 The importance of getting the culture right during the early work being 
carried out between the two forces.

 That the process was aimed at bringing about an alliance, and not a 
merger.

The Chairman made the point of the importance of the Wiltshire voice being 
properly heard during negotiations with the Avon & Somerset force.

It was agreed that the Panel members were frustrated by the perceived lack of 
progress shown so far with the Alliance.

Decision

 That the Panel requests from the OPCC a written update at the 
December 2015 PCP meeting, with a report containing defined 
project areas.

The Chairman thanked Kieran Kilgallen for his update.

11 Task Group Updates

 Police Performance Review Working Group – Noted under agenda Item 
No.9

 Strategic Alliance Task Group – Noted under agenda item No.11

12 Innovation Fund Evaluation

The report was noted.

13 PCC Diary Report

The report included in the agenda pack was noted.



14 Forward Work Plan

The Forward Work Plan was noted.

15 Future meeting dates

The next meeting of the Police and Crime Panel will be on Wednesday 2 
December 2015 at the Swindon Borough Council Offices.

(Duration of meeting:  2.30  - 5.30 pm)

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Kevin Fielding, of Democratic 
Services, direct line 01249 706612, e-mail kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115
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